
 

THE ANT  

NEWSLETTER  

FOR  

ANGLESEA SHEDDERS  

 

SECRETARY   Simon Clark  

Telephone 52 631812  

 

Issue No 8 MARCH 2013 

COORDINATORS REPORT 

 Geoff has also made name plates 

for the bridges at Coogoorah 

Park. So thank you for what you 

are doing Geoff. 

 

Ken Mollison recently 

completed a motorbike that 

rocks and what a great job he 

has done. Thanks Ken. 

 

Graeme Raby has completed 

many tasks, including a peg 

board for our members to hang 

coats etc on. Thankyou Graeme 

for your great work.. 

 

We recently applied for a grant 

through the Wise and Wild 

Programme. Thanks  to Simon 

who continues to be the best 

secretary in town. 

 

I know that many other tasks are 

being looked after by different 

members, eg Bruce in the 

kitchen, David The Ant, Peter 

on the computer , Maurie  in the 

paint shop etc. 

However we all play 

an important role no 

matter what we do, so 

thank you to everyone 

on your contribution. 

 

Soon we will have a 

new fence up around 

the water tank which 

will give us some 

much needed storage areas for 

our timber and other items.  We 

will then be able to move our 

excess materials out of the old 

shed and into this more 

convenient space around the 

tank. We will no longer be 

relying on having the use of the 

old shed. 

 

Keep coming along, enjoy 

yourself. Hop in and have a go, 

we are a great group of blokes. 

Regards 

Bob Dwyer 

 

Itôs not only the kookaburras 

that laugh a lot around Anglesea, 

just pop into the Menôs Shed at 

around 10.30 (morning tea time) 

and listen to the jovial sounds 

around the table.  What a happy 

bunch we are and itôs great to 

hear and see. 

 

I must mention the fantastic job 

Alastair  is doing fitting our 

tools into racks, drawers, cup-

boards etc. Thank you Alastair, 

you are a great asset to our shed. 

 

Geoff Giles has the lathe up and 

running and has demonstrated 

wood turning to a group. We are 

all keen to have a go at this skill. 

 



Secretaryõs Report  

March 2013. 

Since our last newsletter I have 

had a busy Christmas and New 

Year with family, enjoying the 

beach and holiday time without 

meetings. However we are now 

back into the swing of normality 

and you can even get a car park 

at the shops or at least most of the 

time. 

At the shed, numbers have been 

pretty good and the shed is 

progressing along pretty well. I 

would like to remind all members 

of the importance of safety in the 

shed, along with the need to put 

tools away and clean up after 

you, not leaving it to the last one 

out to clean up. We have got 

much better with all of this, but 

there is always room for 

improvement (I sound like a 

mother, I think). 

While we are financially ok at the 

moment, we still need to be aware 

of generating some income, so 

there are quite a few projects that 

you can get involved with ð 

Christmas birds & trees, bottle 

stands, gumboot stands, cranes 

which are all started, while we 

have some other items that could 

be tackled by some enthusiastic 

person ð see me for further details. 

If you need training on machines 

ask myself, Alastair or Graham 

and we will arrange it for you. 

Bob Dwyer and Laurie Mason 

are both going to be travelling 

over the next few months. Bob is 

going overseas to Spain while 

Laurie, after much planning, is 

taking off to Cape York and the 

surrounding areas. We wish them 

an enjoyable holiday and safe 

travelling. We will miss them and 

look forward to hearing of their 

travels on their return. 

We are continuing to apply for 

grants and recently received one 

from the Surf Coast Shire for 

$2000 to purchase a defibrillator 

for the shed. We are also hoping 

to get funding to build our ramp 

for better access to the shed for 

wheelchairs and those with some 

walking difficulties, but this is 

dependent on approval from the 

Shire. We are investigating also a 

grant from Alcoa for shelving or 

dust extraction. 

There is a footy tipping 

competition starting at the shed, 

so if you are interested, please call 

in and be a part of it. The darts 

competition has started again. If 

you have missed out this time, get 

in early for the next round. The 

Menõs Shed ôTriples for Triersõ 

lawn bowls team did fairly well 

over the summer break, twice 

winning their pool and finishing 

well up on the leaders board. We 

were clearly the best dressed team, 

as we all bowled in our shed 

uniforms. 

We are in continual contact with 

the Community Bank who 

support the community so well. 

We are very fortunate to have 

such a committed business in 

town and I thank Shane Madden 

and all the staff most sincerely for 

their ongoing support. Please 

support the Community Bank as 

much as you can and remember: 

It is the Anglesea &District 

Community Bank and not the 

Bendigo Bank.  

  Thank you to all who come to 

the shed and make it a marvellous 

place to be, where we all can 

spend some time with other men 

enjoying one anotherõs company. 

I look forward to seeing you soon 

at the shed and bring friends 

along for a visit.  

Simon Clark. 

Did you know....  
 
When you drink vodka over 
ice, it can give you kidney 
failure.  
When you drink rum over 
ice, it can give you liver 
failure.  
 
When you drink whiskey 
over ice, it can give you 
heart problems.  
 
When you drink gin over ice, 
it can give you brain 
problems.  
 
Apparently, ice is really bad 
for you.  
Warn all your friends.  

Be afraid...  
 
The PM will soon announce 
she is ordering the 
Immigration Department to 
start deporting old people 
( instead of illegals) to lower 
Age Pensions and Medicare 
Costs.  
 
Old people are easier to 
catch and most will not 
remember how to get back 
home  



Highlights from Treasurer  
 
 

 

Current Balance is:  $7,183.06 
 

Significant Income since mid Novem-
ber,  
20th March, 2013  
 

$1,000.00 Grant from Surfcoast Shire for 

ôCompound Mitre Sawõ 

$1,340.00 for Various Manufactured Sales.  

$415.00 Donation from Food Link for ôManufacture of Trolleyõ. 

$300.00 from Morning Teas.  

$300.00 from ôOther Donationsõ. 

 

Significant Expenses  since mid November, 2012 to  
20th  March, 2013 
:   

$599.00 for Westinghouse Refrigerator  

$200.00 Donation to Foodlink  

$144.55 for Electricity from 1.11.2012 to 28.2.2013  

$1,150.00 for Compound Mitre Saw  

$1,375.00 Various Tools  

$500.00 Deposit for Water Tank Fence (balance of $1600 still to pay)  

$200.00 Steel for Welding Bench  

$180.00 Brother Multifunction Printer  

$510.00 Range of Tools including 3 Ladders  

$235.00 Metal Detector, Nail Jack and Router Base  

$200.00 Various Tools for Lathes  

$315.00 Repay part expenses to Foodlink for ôDonationõ  

Yesterday my daughter again 
asked why I didn't do some-
thing useful with my 
time.  Talking about my "doing 
something useful" seemed to 
be her favourite topic of con-
versation. She was "only think-
ing of me" and suggested I go 
down to the seniors centre and 
hang out with the guys.  I did 
this and when I got home last 
night I decided to teach her a 
lesson about staying out of my 
business.  I told her that I had 
joined a parachute club. 
 
 She said, "Are you nuts? You're 
almost 72 years old and you're 
going to start jumping out of 
airplanes?" I proudly showed 
her that I even got a member-
ship card. 
 

 She said to me, "Good grief, 
where are your glasses! This is 
a membership to a Prostitute 
Club, not a Parachute Club." 
 
 "I'm in trouble again, and I 
don't know what to do... I 
signed up for five jumps a 
week." I told her.  She fainted. 
 

 Life as a senior citizen is 
not getting any easier but 
sometimes it can be fun.  

 

STOP 

PRESS 

A good time was had 

by 14 shedders who 

attended an outing to 

Waterlands Woolshed 

Theatre.  

òOh Brother Where Art 

Thou,ó chosen by Jeff 

Anderson was a great 

blokes movie, followed 

by a cuppa and a 

chocolate muffin.  

To round off the 

morning , lunch was 

enjoyed at the Mt 

Moriac Pub.  

Gauging by the 

reaction , this could 

be a regular outing. 

So watch out for the 

next viewing date  



Gary Bruce - a potted history 
 

I was born in Montrose Colorado 

shortly after WW2. My father was a 

US Marine serving in the South 

Pacific for four years. He met my 

Aussie mum in Melbourne in 1942, 

they got married, and he went back 

to war for two and a half years. 

After the war mum went to the US 

for two years and I was born. 

 

We sailed for Melbourne in late 

1947. I was then joined by five 

brothers, the youngest of whom is 

20 years younger than me. My 

grandpa on mumôs side had a 

prominent place in my young life ï 

he was a passionate cricketer, 

captain of St Kilda for 10 years in 

the 20ôs, and for all that side of the 

family it seemed cricket was all-

consuming. 

 

The old Marine lived until he was 

90 (mum died when he was 60), he 

had 20 grandkids, my extended 

family now numbers around 50 

people. 

 

I went to school at St Maryôs in 

East Malvern and CBC St Kilda. 

My great loves at the time were 

handball, basketball, squash, 

swimming and girls. I had a few 

mates who played guitar, which led 

into a few somewhat embarrassing 

years trying to make a name folk 

singing around the traps with them 

ï including a very boozed out 

session in the beer garden of the 

Lorne pub. 

 

My folks had six mouths to feed, so 

I jumped into the workforce at 16 

working for the State Savings Bank. 

I only lasted 15 months as a 

ñbankerò (read keeper of postage 

stamps) until the company secretary 

of an engineering firm in 

Dandenong offered me a job after 

picking me up hitch hiking home 3 

nights in a row from swimming 

training. I jettisoned the bank and 

grasped it with both hands, which 

gave my father his first Gary-

induced ñheart attackò. 

 

I stayed at the company for almost 

10 years, eventually managing their 

accounting department, but I had 

long seen computers arriving and 

took 8 years part time to get a 

degree in Applied Science. So, 

giving both my new wife Frances 

(her first) and my father (his 

second) Gary-induced ñheart 

attackò I jettisoned my budding 

accounting career, halved my then 

salary and joined the PMGôs 

department as a Programmer in 

Training. 12 months later I was part 

of the new Telecom Australia. 

 

My thirties, forties and fifties saw 

three kids arrive (a son and two 

daughters), my wife embark on 

several million academic 

qualifications (she likes to read), 

and a very satisfying and successful 

career in 9 different industries ï 

private companies, public 

departments, statutory authorities, 

and private consulting with a 

partner. I got to stand my kids on 

ñBoot Hillò in Montrose in front of 

four generations of Bruces; 

graduate from Wharton at 

University of Pennsylvania; add 

Japanese and Austrian families to 

our extended family (via the AFS 

student exchange programme); and 

meet all of my fatherôs many USA 

brothers and sisters before they 

passed away (and lots of US 

cousins). And much more, it was a 

great time of my life. 

 

When our kids were in their late 

teens it was clear they were not 

leaving home any time soon. So 

Fran and I did (we left the kids to 

mind our home here). With our 

youngest daughter, in 2000 we 

moved to San Jose (the bay area of 

San Francisco) for three years. Two 

months after we arrived the dot.com 

bubble burst, and within a year 9/11 

happened. I watched the Bush/Gore 

saga unfold first hand. Great TV. It 

was a really fascinating time and 

we made some good US friends 

there. Along with our Japanese and 

Austrian families, theyôve been to 

Anglesea twice now. 

 

Fran and I bought our little shack in 

Anglesea in 1994. Even before that, 

Anglesea had been a place of 

constant family activity, our kids 

loved the beach. We recently 

redeveloped the shack into a new 

place for all the family to enjoy 

here. 

 

Our kids are now all married with 

their own families. They are all 

now back in Australia, and have all 

settled in Melbourne. We now have 

4 grandkids and one more coming 

soon. 

 

Fran and I have done quite a bit of 

caravanning, weôve now logged up 

about 30,000 kms. During a round-

Oz trip in 2008, while in Kakadu 

attending to some routine toiletry I 

passed what seemed like a bottle of 

red wine. Shock doesnôt cut it. 9 

weeks later I had cancer surgery, 

which focused my mind quite well 

on what my life is really about. My 

cancer was a very rare Urachal 

cancer (umbilical/bladder stuff) 

which they tell me happens to one 

in 5 million. No radio, no chemo 

required ï all cleanly done. So, 

almost 5 years later, I feel the light 

of goodness continues to shine 

brightly upon my increasingly bald 

head. 

 

And now, I find myself surrounded 

by the fantastic fellowship of our 

Shed! Ainôt life grand! 
 

 

MEMBER  

PROFILE  



Grahamôs Tip of the Month. 
 

Grahamôs Patented Water Tank Siphon Level 

Gauge. 
 

No more tapping the side of your tank! 

No more bruised Arthritic knuckles! 

No more climbing shaky ladders with shaky knees! 

No more doubts! You will know instantly! 

 

All youôll need is: 

Clear Polythene tubing of 8mm I/D x 3x height of your tank, 

long; Some money for me ; Cordless Drill & drill bit to match O/D of tubing; Ladder

- donõt forget my money : Brass or Copper weight- NO lead or Plutonium or 

yerôll glow in the dark- old garden taps are ideal, and some Stainless wire,- which I 

can supply for a small consideration.  

 

Method:  Using Ladder so you can reach top of tank, drill hole approx. 300mm from Tank 

inlet hole, and about 150mm in from Tank outer edge- you can suit yourself on these 

measurements. 

Feed one end of tube through hole and drag, push, pull, swear (!) it out through the inlet 

hole. Use the wire from me- at a small consideration :] - to attach weight to 

end of tube. Drop in tank. NOT YOU!!! THE WEIGHT!!! Bloody hell, that was closeé

Feed more tube through hole till weight touches bottom then pull tube out approx 150mm 

so weight clears bottom- this is very important if Tank is steel. Loop tube down to ground 

and secure however you like, then back to top of Tank; cut tube at this point. Donôt secure 

to Tank top yet! Take end of tube to ground level and suck on it till you get a gob and one 

or two (optional) lungs full of water; when and if you stop coughing and splutteringétake 

it back up the ladder till it stops spraying you with water. Right, now you can secure the 

tube to the top of the Tank. Job is now done, and you should now see a true representation 

of Tank level in the open ended length of tube. Donõt forget my money:]  

 

éHands up all those who say they already knew this method and ainôt gunna pay meé

yeah; thatôs about right. First time ever, you lot have all agreed on anything :Cheers, 

Graham

 

Please forward any good tips to share with other shedders. 

We would like to make this page a regular feature. 

THE IMPORTANCE OF WALKING ........ 

Walking can add minutes to your life. This enables you at 85 

years old to spend an additional 5 months in a Nursing Home at 

$1000 per month! 


